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OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION (OSURA)
Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Directors, April 25, 2005

Present:  Norma Barnhisel, Bill Brennan, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Glenn Klein, Ken Krane, Ron Lovell, Jean Peters

Absent: Les Dunnington, Kathy Meddaugh

Guests:  Carol Mason, Allen Peters, Laura Sneeden

The meeting was called to order by Brennan at 10 a.m.

Minutes:  No changes or corrections to the minutes of the March 18 meeting

Treasurer’s Report



Provost’s Account:  $1,817



Foundation Account:  $5,717.16

Heath handed out a draft of the Treasurer’s Report to be presented at the Annual Meeting and members made a few suggestions.

OSURA now has 352 dues-paying members.

Old Business
Report on meeting with Provost—OSURA has now been “institutionalized” and will receive up to $10,000 annually from the University as well as clerical support.  Hazel will remain on the board but Mason will now handle routine assistance and budget administration.  Sneeden will do newsletter production, Directory coordination, and web site updating.
Newletter—Hazel reported that the latest issue had been mailed to members on April 22.

Women’s Softball—OSURA Day will be April 30 at 1 p.m.

Bone Density Lab—The tour of the lab will take place on May 12, at 1:30 p.m. in the Women’s Building.  Heath will be the contact person to sign up attendees.

OSURA Night at the Theatre—Krane noted that plans were set for the reception and play on May 19 beginning at 6:30 p.m.  He said the theatre would hold a block of tickets for members but release them for general sale a few days before the performance.
Golf Tournament—Brennan handed out the report of the first meeting of the committee.  Plans are being made for the second annual event, to be held on September 7.

Annual Meeting—Brennan talked about plans for the annual meeting to be held May 11 beginning at 3 p.m. in the Foundation Building.  The board talked about how to alleviate the bottleneck that always occurs as members enter the meeting and pause to make out nametags and renew their memberships.  It was decided to move tables out into the lobby.  Renewal forms will also be placed on chairs so that they can be filled out during the meeting for handing in at the end.  An evaluation form will also be placed there along with the slate of board members to be elected.  Barnhisel will take care of door prizes and Heath will handle refreshments. (This is in the absence of Marilyn Sarff who is undergoing shoulder surgery.)  Board members made suggestions as to the order of speakers, moving President Ray to a more prominent spot and the entertainment to the end just before the business meeting.  Brennan will ask the “mystery guest” entertainer to do only one routine, given the lack of time in this long program.

Retiree Directory--The board agreed to publish another edition next year.  One issue brought up and not settled was how to list people who worked for many years at OSU (extension, foundation, etc.) but were not technically staff members.  This matter will be revisited and a decision made before the new Directory goes to press.
New Business

Nominating Committee—Peters reported that Bobbye Koeper has agreed to run for the last board opening. She was a longtime member of the Memorial Union business office.  There was unanimous approval of her nomination.
Policies/Guidelines for Non-OSURA Announcements in Newsletter—The board agreed to consider such requests case-by-case.  If approved, the group would get only a line in the Calendar and not a separate story.  Matters of a political, commercial, or religious nature would not be considered.   
A separate issue involves requests for OSURA to provide volunteers for various events and campus groups.  Brennan agreed to prepare a draft of a policy on this matter for consideration at the June board meeting.

Other Business—Brennan suggested the board consider co-sponsoring with Human Resources, a second workshop on retirement and change in 2006.  
The board posed for photographs inside and outside the building, taken by Allen Peters.

Adjournment at 11:50 a.m.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 14, 2005, 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. in the Christensen Room of the OSU Foundation Building

Submitted by: Ron Lovell, secretary
